Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Tariff Filing of Aquila, Inc. d/b/a Aquila Networks-MPS
	)))
	Case No. GT-2003-0039


STAFF’S RESPONSE TO AQUILA’S RESPONSE TO ORDERED FILING AND REQUEST FOR LEAVE TO RESPOND 


COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) and for its Response to Commission Order respectfully states as follows: 

1.  On August 2, 2002, Aquila, Inc. d/b/a Aquila Networks-MPS (Aquila) filed a tariff to comply with the mandates of Section 393.310 RSMo 2002.  

2.  On August 8, 2002, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing.  In this Order, the Commission directed Aquila to file by August 12, 2002, a pleading explaining why Aquila did not file its tariffs by August 1, 2002.  The Commission further ordered any other party wishing to comment on this matter to file by August 12, 2002.  Staff supports the Commission granting Aquila leave to file its tariffs.  

3.  On August 12, 2002, Aquila filed its Response to Order Directing Filing.  However, Staff files this pleading in response to Aquila’s August 12, 2002 pleading to take issue with the explanation of Aquila that Staff bears the fault for its tariffs being filed one day late.    

4.  Staff does not agree with the chronology and representation of events as set forth in Aquila’s pleading.  Warren Wood and Tom Imhoff had several conversations with Mr. Bob Amdor regarding Aquila’s aggregation tariff filing.  Mr. Amdor inquired as to the opinion of Mr. Wood and Mr. Imhoff on combining the school aggregation tariff and the non-residential aggregation filing together.  Mr. Imhoff and Mr. Wood indicated that if both tariff changes were going to be submitted that one filing instead of two would be preferable from a personal standpoint.  However, they made no representations that the preference for one filing meant that the filing would be recommended for approval by the Staff.  

5.  Aquila filed proposed tariff sheets on July 31, 2002 that came to Mr. Imhoff’s attention at approximately 3:15 pm.  Aquila filed one set of tariffs with both operating divisions mentioned as the company.  Aquila currently has separate tariffs for L&P and MPS.  Mr. Imhoff informed Mr. Amdor on July 31, 2002 that a new cover letter should be sent along with the new tariff sheets, because the Data Center had not accepted the filing due to the Company’s titling of the tariff sheets.  Aquila made the corrected filing on August 2, 2002.   


WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits this Response to Aquila’s August 12, 2002 filing pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.080(15) and seeks Leave to Respond. 
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